
St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School 

Cnr Melbourne & York Street (PO Box 4085) East Gosford NSW 2250 

T: 4325 1159   E: speg@dbb.catholic.edu.au   W: www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Family Mass 

Children’s Liturgy every 9am Mass 

except in school holidays 

 

P & F Meeting 

Once a term   

Next meeting 27 February 7pm in the 

LARC Victoria St Campus 

 

St Patrick’s Hall 

Enquires and bookings please call the 

school office 

 

 

Outside School Hours Care 

E: eastgosford.oshc@dbb.org.au 

or phone 0408 165 671 

or visit the school website 

 

 

The Uniform Shop 

phone 0412 087 696 

opening hours during school terms 

Tuesday 

8.30am – 10.30am 

Also 1st Friday of every month 

2.00pm – 4.00pm 

The uniform shop can be contacted 

outside of business hours by email 

stpatricksprimary@alinta.com.au 

payments can be made direct to  

Alinta Apparel in the form of cash, 

credit card, or debit credit card 

NO CHEQUES 

uniform price list  & online shopping 

available at 

http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/alinta/ 

 

2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

Open during Assembly Friday 2pm fort-

nightly or as advised. 

Contact Louise 0407 100 433 

 

Canteen 

Infants: Wednesday & Friday 

Primary: Wednesday & Friday 

Rostered volunteers please give  

24 hours’ notice if you are unable to 

attend 
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      Enews  1                                   31 January 2020 

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL  Mrs Cheryl Walsh…. 

 

Dear Parents and students, 

 

Welcome back to another exciting year, I do hope that you all had a 

relaxing holiday.  It was wonderful to see all the students return in the correct summer uni-

form so thank you parents for ensuring this happened. I do know how expensive the begin-

ning of the year can be for parents; when you have to purchase uniforms, shoes, runners 

and classroom items. Just a reminder that some students are still wearing coloured runners  

instead of the predominately white ones required.  

 

I would also like to welcome back all the staff to St Patrick’s, especially our new staff  

members, Mr Lee Sullivan (year 6) and Ms Cassie Vane Tempest (year 5). 

 

The staff for 2020 are: 

 

Assistant Principal:  Ms Michelle Perry  

Admin:    Mrs Natalie Introna, Mrs Maria Smith & Mrs Cheryl Vane Tempest 

Learning Support:  Mrs Donna Ristuccia and Mrs Robyn Mulligan 

Teacher Librarian:  Mrs Carmel Hartz 

Music Teacher:   Mrs Susan Morris 

Kindergarten:   Ms Therese Cohen and Ms Jade Conwell 

Year 1:    Mrs Melanie McCallum and Mrs Lisa Elwood 

Year 2:    Mrs Lauren Lewis and Mrs Clare McNally/Mrs Jennifer Jenkins 

Year 3:    Mrs Kim Osling and MR Steve Harria/Ms Christine Ryan 

Year 4:    Ms Isobel O’Neil and Ms Fiona Bolton/Mrs Dana Owsinski 

Year 5:    Mr Mark Dobb and Mrs Libby Howard/Ms Cassie Vane Tempest 

Year 6:    Mr Lee Sullivan and Ms Cherriene Turnbull/Ms Cally Witt 

Aspect staff:   Site Coordinator – Mrs Alison Larkin 

Infants:    Mrs Ashleigh Hardy, Mrs Donna Arthur, Mrs Rania Fayad 

Primary:    Mrs Allison Wagstaff, Mrs Roslyne Francis, Mr Glenn Burwood,  

    Ms Analia Buettner, Ms Ruth Fox,  

  

DATES TO REMEMBER … 

 

11 February   Swimming Carnival  

12 February  Information Night for All Parents 

13 February  Infants Water Fun Day 

14 February  Opening School Mass 9am followed by morning tea 

21February   Sausage Sizzle for our new Kindergarten Parents 

26 February  Ash Wednesday: 9.00 Mass Yrs 3-6, 10.30 liturgy K-2 
27 February  First Reconciliation information night: 7.30 in the church 

27 February  P & F Thursday 7pm in the LARC    

1 March   Kinder and Year 6 Family Mass 

15 March  St Patrick’s Parish 55 year Celebration 
17 March   St Patrick’s School 60 year Celebration 
1 April  Sacrament of Reconciliation: 5.00pm 

 
For any upcoming events please check our school  calendar  on our website.  

https://www.spegdbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/combined-calendar/


 Parent Information Session 

At the beginning of each year we have an information session for parents. This year the meeting will be on  

Wednesday 12
th
 February commencing at 6pm in the school hall. Following this initial session there will be two 

(repeat) sessions for you to meet your child/children’s teacher/s. One at 6.30pm and the second starting at 7.00pm. 

Each session will be for 25 mins.  

It is very important that at least one parent from each family is present at this meeting so I am looking forward to see-

ing you all there. 

 

Swimming Carnival 

Our school swimming carnival for Years 3 – 6 and only Year 2 students who turn 8 this year and are competent  

swimmers, will take place on Tuesday 11
th
 February at Gosford Pool.  We will be in need of parent helpers for the day 

so if you can help, even if its for an hour or two can you please complete the volunteers section on Compass when 

you are completing the permission note for your child. 

 

Opening School Mass and morning tea 

Our Opening school mass will be on Friday 14
th
 February at 9am. At this mass our new school and house captains 

will receive their badges. All parents and family members are invited to join us for mass and morning tea in the hall. 

Please RSVP for catering purposes. 

 

Kindergarten Welcome Sausage Sizzle 

Our welcome Sausage Sizzle for our new Kindergarten Parents is on 21
st
 February from 5 – 7pm. All parents and  

students form our Kindergarten classes are invited to join us for a sausage sizzle and an informal gathering to meet 

the other parents. BYO Drinks (no alcohol) and tea, coffee and sausage sandwich will be provided. PLEASE RSVP 

VIA THIS GOOGLE FORM 

 

Resilience Workshops 

This term we have organised a Resilience Workshop for parents. This will take place on Tuesday 3
rd

 March from  

9 – 10.30am with a repeat session for working parents on Thursday 12
th
 March from 6.30 – 8pm. More information to 

follow. 

 

Wishing you all a relaxing weekend 

Take care and God bless 

Cheryl 

Religious Education News - Ms Fiona Bolton  

 

Welcome back to St Patrick’s for 2020. 

On Tuesday the staff from St Patrick’s, St Joseph’s and St Edwards gathered together to celebrate mass as 

we begin a new school year. Father Greg reminded us all about our vocation as teachers and it’s importance 

in the world today. We are very blessed to be able to guide your children and support you as parents. The 

theme for this year in our church community is “The year of love “which encompasses all we do. Much love and sup-

port has already been displayed this year as people went out of their way to support those affected by drought and 

bush fires. Many thanks to all who made up backpacks for those students down south who have lost everything. It’s 

the small things that make such a difference. 

Important Dates:  Opening school Mass 9am 14 February 

27 February First Reconciliation information night: 7.30 in the church - If you have a child in Years 4-5 who need to 

make their first reconciliation, please contact me for information. Those students in Year 3 have already been sent 

hard copies of the forms and an email with forms was sent to 4,5 & 6. 

Many blessings for this year. 

  

https://forms.gle/FsqGwXYLfGeFVhXF9
https://forms.gle/CSMqkqC8HeHhbqfk8


 FROM THE LADIES OF THE OFFICE… 

Welcome back to school 

 

The  link to the Permission Notes for the 2020 year were sent home via Compass yesterday. 
Please ensure you have completed the start of year permission forms by Friday 8th February. 
 

 Photography/Video Permission Form 

 Overhead Bridge & Local Excursions Permission Form 

 Internet & Network Services User Agreement 

 
LINK TO GOOGLE DOC FOR PERMISSION NOTES  https://forms.gle/1XmVZV5jJ2Hwcdfx8  
 
This is the Compass link to the Swimming Carnival Permission note which went home via Compass  yesterday - 
please give permission via Compass. This Carnival is for Yrs 3-6 and Yrs 2 that can swim 50m and are turning 8 this 
year. 
 
 
School Fees were emailed this week - if you have not yet received this please contact us on 43251159 

 

https://goo.gl/forms/66ywWjsjCYifvaUb2
https://forms.gle/1XmVZV5jJ2Hwcdfx8
https://spegdbb-nsw.compass.education/Organise/Activities/Events/


 

YEAR ONE  

GARDENING CLUB  

WITH MRS ELWOOD 

The Year 1 Gardening Club’s 

vegetable patch went crazy 

over the holidays! We hope to 

wade in and cultivate some 

pumpkins, cucumbers, toma-

toes and corn over the next 

couple of weeks.  

One of the team suggested that 

we donate our vegetables to 

Coast Shelter. 

#growingbeautifulsouls 



 

Asthma, Allergy and Anaphylaxis Forms 
 Medical Updates 2020              

 

If your child has a medical need such as asthma, allergy or anaphylaxis they need to complete an updated form to 
return to school for 2020. These forms need to be updated every 12 months to make sure we have the correct infor-
mation and action plan for your child. It is also required for the schools WHS.  

If you child was previously recorded as having asthma a new form was sent home on Thursday. If they manage their 
asthma with standard asthma management as listed on the form please just tick this box, sign at the bottom and re-
turn it to school with their asthma medication. If your child is in Primary they keep their puffers in their bags. If they 
are in infants, their puffers go to the office.  

If your child has a variation to the standard asthma treatment or has an allergy or anaphylaxis plan please have the 
correct form signed by your doctor and then returned to school. If they require medication other than Ventolin (asmol) 
then you will also need to obtain a “Request to Administer Medication” form from the front office to send in with the 
medication.  

 Thank you for those parents who have already sent in the update forms. I realise this paperwork can take some time 
but it is really important that we have the correct, most up to date action plans for your child’s medical needs.  

If you have any queries regarding the required forms or information please contact the front office.  

 

 Welcome to Reading in 2020. The students will visit the library each week for  borrowing and library/ LARC lessons. 
Throughout the year we will also be participating in exciting events such as the Premier’s Reading Challenge, Nation-
al Simultaneous Story time, the Book Fair and Book Week.  

Together let us encourage reading and foster a love of literature in our children. 

Please remember a library bag is required on your child’s library day so that they can borrow books from the library 
or LARC. 

Library Timetable: 

  

 Looking forward to sharing the world of literature with your children. 

Carmen Hartz, Teacher Librarian 

 HELP Needed 

Throughout the year we purchase many new books for the library, LARC, classrooms and literacy groups.  After they 
have been entered on the computer they all need covering. If you are confident at covering books using contact and 
would like to help please contact the school via email. Contact will be supplied, cut and ready to cover these amazing 
new books. Books and contact will be sent home in bags and can be returned when you have covered the books at 
your leisure.  

Thank you in anticipation of your help. 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

2 Blue 4 Gold 3 Blue 

 2 Gold 4 Blue 3 Gold 

K Blue 5 Blue   

 K Gold 5 Gold   

1 Blue 6 Blue   

1 Gold 6 Gold   

From the LARC (Learning And Resource Centre) and Infant’s Library 



 

 
Welcome to the P&F for 2020! I hope that we see many of you throughout the year at the events we help to organ-
ise. Big (and I mean BIG!) things are on the way!  
 
Our first meeting for the year will be on Thursday, 27th February at 7pm. Please join us in the LARC as we plan our 
year ahead together. A light supper is provided.  
 
Our first big event is St Patrick’s Day, 17th March  and we look forward to our Feast Day celebration. It’s always one 
of the best days of the school social calendar. The same week we celebrate our School and Parish turning 60 year’s 
old. Keep watch for all the information to follow.  
 
I encourage you to keep up to date with newsletters, compass notifications and Facebook posts. Make friends with 
your new class parents and enjoy the year!  
Hopefully see you soon, 

NEWS FROM OUR PARENTS & FRIENDS  

Lots of opportunities to join our extra-curricular music programs this year! 

JOIN THE 2020 TRAINING BAND 

Our Training Band will commence in Week 2 with students receiving their instru-
ments and meeting their tutors. If you are in Years 3 to 6 and would like to join our 
2020 Training Band please let Mrs Morris know ASAP - all enrolments need to be 
in by Week 2!  

We are currently recruiting for our lower brass instruments - trombone and eu-
phonium - they play the meaty bass line of the music! If you are interested - join 
the band! More information on the Band Pro-
gram can be found here: Join the 2020 Training 
Band https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-
bands/the-band?authuser=1> 

Any questions please contact the Conservatori-
um or Mrs Suzie Morris via su-
san.morris@dbb.catholic.edu.au  

 

2020 KEYBOARD LESSONS 

Our keyboard tutors are now taking enrolments 
for 2020 - we have two tutors currently available 
at St Patrick's: 

Anna Rott, Private Tutor https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard/anna-
rott-private-tutor and Sharon Hatton, Central Coast Conservatorium of Music https://
sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard/sharon-hatton-cccom Open to all stu-
dents. For more information and contact details please click here https://sites.google.com/
view/st-patricks-music/keyboard 

 

2020 GUITAR LESSONS 

The Conservatorium is currently taking enrolments for guitar lessons for 2020 - new stu-
dents just starting and returning students in Years 3 to 6 - please enrol now. For more 
information on guitar lessons please click here https://sites.google.com/view/st-
patricks-music/guitar 

 

 

 

 

CHOIR 'CHORESTRA' 

 

Choir will commence in Week 3, second half of lunch on Thursdays and is open to all Year 3 to 6 students. 
Mrs Morris will meet with Year 6 Choir leaders in Week 2 to start planning. More information click here https://
sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/choir>. 

 

FROM THE MUSIC ROOM with Mrs Suzie Morris... 

https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/the-band?authuser=1
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-bands/the-band?authuser=1
mailto:susan.morris@dbb.catholic.edu.au
mailto:susan.morris@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard/anna-rott-private-tutor
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard/anna-rott-private-tutor
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard/sharon-hatton-cccom
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard/sharon-hatton-cccom
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/keyboard
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/guitar
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/guitar
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/choir
https://sites.google.com/view/st-patricks-music/choir


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE 2ND UNIFORM SHOP WILL BE OPEN  7 FEBRUARY AT 2PM 

THEN FORTNIGHTLY ON ASSEMBLY  FRIDAYS  

(Located on the Victoria Street Primary Campus) 

(WE WILL INFORM YOU IF THIS CHANGES) 

CONTACT LOUISE BRIDEKIRK ON 0407 100 433 

VOLUNTEER CO-ORDINATOR 



 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/flashinglights/index.html  

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/be-bus-aware/bus-flashing-lights.html  

 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/flashinglights/index.html
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/be-bus-aware/bus-flashing-lights.html


 



 



 



 


